
   Dates For Your Diary 
March 
Thu 28: Last Day of Term 

April 
Mon 15: Inset Day (school closed) 
Tue 16: Start of Summer Term 
Wed 17: Parent Forum 9.15am & 4.30pm 
Mon 22: Road Safety Show Year 1 & 2 
Thu 25: Parents Evening 2-7pm (children finish 1.30pm) 
Tue 30: 5B Class Assembly 9.15am (parents invited) 
May 
Thu 2: Polling Day (school closed) 
Fri 3rd: Road Safety Workshop Year 4,5,6 
Mon 6: Bank Holiday School Closed 
Fri 10:  SEN Coffee Morning 9-10am 
Mon 13: Year 6 SATs week 
Tue 21: Parent Forum MeeƟng Junior Hall 5pm 
Tue 21: Year 6 CiƟzenship Session 
Fri 24: Last day of term 

Half term 27th  - 31st May 
 

Click here for our Term Dates and Events Calendar. 
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Believe in yourself, Learn together, Persevere and Succeed 

Dear Parents and Carers 

We have reached the end of another busy term.  Although 
this has been a short term, the children have enjoyed tak-
ing part in lots of exciƟng experiences across the curricu-
lum.  MeeƟngs will take place at the start of next term to 
share informaƟon about your child’s learning – details are 
in this newsleƩer. 

Today we bid farewell to Mr Ahmad who has worked at 
Barley Lane since 2019.  We would like say a big thank you 
to him for his hard work and enthusiasm and wish him well 
for the future.  Mrs Srivastava will be teaching 6N next 
term. 

Mr Henry will be back in charge next term.  I would like to 
take this opportunity to thank you all for your conƟnued 
support while I have been leading the school this 
year.  Wishing you a peaceful Eid Mubarak and a Happy 
Easter! 

Mrs Ballantyne 

AcƟng Headteacher 

Online MeeƟngs 
AŌer the half term, we will be transiƟoning from using 

Zoom to MicrosoŌ Teams for our video communi-
caƟons plaƞorm as this comes in line with our 

soŌware that we use at school. So please be sure 
to download MicrosoŌ Teams on your choice of 
device and create an account for yourself so that 

you are ready to join us on your next school video 
call meeƟng. Thank you for your co-operaƟon.  

          Parent Curriculum MeeƟngs 

Dates of the summer term curriculum meeƟngs 
are below. The meeƟngs are an opportunity to 

hear about the children’s summer term learning 
and how to support them at home. Log in       
details will be sent prior to the meeƟng.  

Tuesday 16th  - Year 6 
Wednesday 17th - Year 3 

Thursday 18th - Year 1 
Monday 22nd - Year 4 
Tuesday 23rd - Year 5 

Wednesday 24th - Nursery 
Monday 29th - RecepƟon 

Tuesday 30th - Year 2 
The meeƟngs will start at 4pm 

Need to Know  

Swimming Lessons - Year 5 
Children in year 5 will begin swimming lessons aŌer the holidays 
at Mayfield  Leisure Centre. You should have already received an 

email with more informaƟon. Please give consent for 
your child to aƩend on ParentPay.com. The classes will 

go on the following days: 

5B - Thur 10.30am        5T - Fri 10.30am   

5M - Thur 11am   5HS - Fri 11am 

Today is the last day of term. School will reopen for children on Tuesday 16th April. 



 Headteacher Awards 

CongratulaƟons to the following children who have re-
cently received an award from Mr Henry: 

Maira - 3R  Syed-Ajer - 5T Maryam - 6J 
Mirthun - 3R  Advik - 5T  Jannat - 6J 
Arisha - 3R  Munsib - 6C  Shafrin - 6J 
Imarah - 3R  Zain - 6C  Rayean - 6N 
Zakariya - 3R  Azmain - 6C  Asiya - 6N 
Minsa - 4B  Tahera - 6C  Mehareen  -6N 
Saad - 4B  Jordan - 6C  Fiza - 6N 
Nazafarin - 5B Harvinder - 6J  Imran - 6N 
Mariam - 5B  Alayla - 6J  Maryam - 6C 
Haneesha - 5T Mya - 6J   Ali R - 6N 
Eesa - 6N  Manseerat - 6N Mehareen - 6N 
Haleema - 6N  Larisa - 6N  Vladislav - 6N 
Josiah - 6N  Izhaq - 6N  Tanisha - 6N 
Abdul - 6N  Sadad - 6N  Ali K - 6N 
Yusuf - 6N  Anas - 6N  Mahdi - 6N 
Sanaya - 6N  Kainat - 6N  Deniz - 6N   
 

Library Visit - Year 1 
Year 1 recently visited the Keith Axon Centre Li-

brary. Children learnt about how to join a library, 
had the opportunity to choose books to read in our 
story Ɵmes at school and also enjoyed listening to a 

story. Thank you to all the parent volunteers who accompa-
nied us. If you would like to join a local Redbridge library to 

enjoy more books, please follow the link.  

Cycling Events 
Year 2,4&5 have learnt some new cy-
cling skills this week. Some of the chil-
dren pracƟsed their level 1 skills,  learn-
ing how to use their signals brakes and 

gears correctly, and some of the younger children 
pracƟsed how to ride without stabilisers. 
They have had a great week.   

As well as providing courses for schools, 
Cycle Confident also offer free courses for children 
and families. You can find further informaƟon here. 

Reading Challenge 

Well done to this term’s reading        
challenge winners in EYFS and KS1. The 

reading challenge will restart next term.   

                Chess Tournament  
The Chess Club children took part in a tournament 
last week to mark the end of term, and the trophy 

winners were: 

    1st  -Ajeesh 3K, 2nd - Makeda  4R,3rd  -Laith  4R 

Well done to all who took part! 

              Eco News 

Between 15th-31st March it is 'The 
Great BriƟsh Spring Clean' and all the 

classes in Year 5 have worked this 
week with Lisa Keane from 'Keep 

Britain Tidy'. They worked hard in 
the spring sunshine to remove liƩer 

from the school site that 
has blown in from the 
street. We all need to do our bit to 

keep our environment clean and safe. 
Please find a link to the 'Beginner's 

Guide To LiƩer Picking.'  

On Wednesday the school's eco-
ambassadors, along with Mrs. Rogers 
and Mr. Boddy, planted some new 
trees and bushes that were awarded to the school 
by the Woodland Trust. We have fiŌeen new 
trees  which will enrich our natural areas, helping 
to clean the air and provide habitats for the wild-
life we have around school. 

Barley Lane took part in the RSPB's 
Big School Birdwatch. We have lots 
of species of birds around our 
school, including parakeets. 

The results of the Big Garden Bird 
watch, which some of you might have taken part 
in, have now been published by the RSPB. 

This year’s number one bird is the wood pigeon. 
Wood pigeons are the UK’s largest and most com-
mon pigeon. They are found in the countryside, as 
well as towns and ciƟes. Listen out for their       
repeƟƟve cooing, which some people remember 
with the phrase, ‘My toe hurts BeƩy!’ 

Nice to Know  

 Reminders for RecepƟon parents: Please remember to re-
turn your child’s book on their reading day. Can 
you also provide a spare set of clothes for your 

child in case they need to be changed during the 
school day. 



AƩendance & New Pupils 
Welcome to the following children who 

have recently joined our school: 

Saharika, Anjum, Farshad 

Best AƩendance week beginning 18th March 
2A - 100%,1A - 98%,4BM - 98%,5HS - 98%, 6C - 98%, 6N - 98% 

 

RecepƟon School Places – NaƟonal Offer Day – 16 
April 2024 

NaƟonal Offer Day is on 16th April. This is the date 
applicants who applied on Ɵme will receive the re-
sults of their applicaƟon. This informaƟon will be 
sent by email in the evening on 16th April 2024.  

What’s the Best Way To     
Handle Disappointment? 

Many families travelled to Glasgow for an event that 
claimed to channel the magic of Charlie and the Choco-
late Factory. On its website, Willy’s Chocolate Experi-
ence guaranteed chocolate fountains, performances by 
Oompa Loompas, and interacƟve experiences, with 
Ɵckets priced £35 per person. Visitors were greeted by 
rows of large  empty tables and empty spaces . Upon 
facing crowds of disappointed Ɵcketholders, organisers 
decided to cancel the two-day event. 

Things to discuss at 
home: Can you think of 
a Ɵme you were look-
ing forward to an event 
or aƩracƟon and it 
wasn't as good as you 
hoped? How did you 
feel? 

A pair of blue and black framed child’s glasses 
have been handed in . Please collect them from 

the school office if they belong to your child.     

Nice to Know  

Find fantasƟc free events and acƟviƟes are 
part of Redbridge ‘We Can Create’ pro-
gramme . The projects are designed and run 
by local groups. There is something for everyone, from fab-
ric design and a Lego club to photography, nature-based 
acƟviƟes and a South Asian cultural fesƟval.  



Wiz                                                                        Wizard Words  

Our wizard words will restart aŌer the holidays. Here are all our wizard words from this 
term for you to review and recap. What does each word mean? Can you read the words 

and put each word in a sentence?  

Nice to Know  

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

   

 

 

 

   

   

   

AuƟsm Awareness Week 

2nd-8th April is AuƟsm Awareness week. If you 
would like more informaƟon on support available 
for your child you can register for a free pack or 

take a look at their website.  


